DRAFT: Subject to approval by the Parent Board

Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
September 10, 2009

The meeting began at 6:35 p.m.

August 25th meeting minutes were approved.

Back to School Picnic Feedback: 
· Next year we may try something different than using a DJ.  The DJ just became background noise and we didn’t see many kids dancing.  Maybe next year we could see if Mr. Butters can get the kids dancing.

· Kids loved the fire truck and ambulance.  Definitely a must for next year’s picnic.

· Some people had mentioned that they didn’t realize they were supposed to bring a snack to share.  More people were conversing than eating.  Perhaps for next year we could get a popcorn machine and/or do sno cones.
By-Laws Task Force Charge Statement:  Jennifer Weddell presented the Charge Statement for the By-Laws Task Force and the Parent Board unanimously voted to approve it.
Treasurer/Finance Committee Update:  Budget will be e-mailed to Parent Board members a week before the next Parent Board Meeting on October 6.  Then the Parent Board will vote to approve the budget at the October 8 meeting.

Andrea and Angel went to the bank to check on the account statuses from the Parkview PTO and the Centerpoint Coordinating Committee.  All but $100 from the Parkview PTO account has been moved into the Centerpoint Coordinating Committee account.  Once the school had a new name, all monies will be transferred into an account with that name.  Checks can be made out to Parkview/Centerpoint.

Donation Form: Gayle Chapman brought a draft of the Donation Form to go out to families either Friday, September 11 or Monday, September 14.  Angel Fleming and Cari Green will work with Gail to finalize the form.
Lunch Money for Volunteers:  The Parent Board unanimously voted to approve $200 to be put into a volunteer lunch account.
Fundraiser Monies:  If we go over $10,000 gross for the whole year, but do all our fundraising in less than 24 days; the Parent Board will not be required to collect and pay sales tax.  Angel Fleming will keep track of the number of days used.
Fundraiser Committee:  The Parent Board will not be promoting the prizes for students selling Innisbrook.  Innisbrook will be awarding prizes, but no extra prizes will be given by the Parent Board. 
Packet will be going out with students on September 21.  Packets are due back in school October 5.  Orders will be delivered the week before Thanksgiving.

Parent Board Election Ballot:   Sample ballots were passed out.  The Communications Committee will revise the ballot and communication to present at the next meeting on October 6.
Open Forum: 
· Doing Good Together is having a Park Clean-up and Food Drive on Saturday, September 26, 2009 at Lakewood Hills Park behind the YMCA.  The time is from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.  Families are asked to bring a boxed or canned food item to be donated to the White Bear Lake Food Shelf.  Information will go out in the Buzz Sheet.

· Heather O’Brien volunteered to copy and distribute Papa Murphy’s Pizza Night coupons.

· Could the Parent Board budget for student planners for 4th and 5th grade students and 3-Ring binders for new students for the 2010-2011 school year?

· Smart Boards are still needed.  Is there a way to use existing funds or raise funds to purchase more Smart Boards?

· The name change process is being put on hold by Dr. Lovett, superintendent.  He likes the process Becky and John proposed, but wants to wait until district policies could be reviewed and/or developed before the name change process proceeds.
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Meeting Attendance for September 10, 2009

	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	 X
	Amanda Cammack (Co-Chair)
	
	John Leininger (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Cari Green (Co-Chair)
	X
	Becky Peterson (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	X
	Gayle Chapman (Volunteer Coord.)

	X
	Shelly Wagner (Secretary)
	
	

	
	Lisa Comfort
	X
	Pam Winkler (1st grade teacher)

	X
	Cathy Crea
	
	

	X
	Lisa Esboldt
	Visitors

	
	Chris Hanson
	X
	Jennifer Black-Fischer

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	X
	Emily Mokelke

	
	Julie Hedin
	
	

	X
	Andrea Letourneau
	
	

	X
	Heather O’Brien
	
	

	X
	Lonnie Stai
	
	

	X
	Erin Stonehouse
	
	

	X
	Jennifer Weddell
	
	


The next meeting of the Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board will be held on Thursday, October 6, 2009, at 6:30 p.m. at Parkview/Centerpoint School in the Media Center.  All are welcome to attend.
